
Item 13 
COUNCIL MEETING – 18 OCTOBER 2010  
 

Amendment to Motion E (2010/11) 

(Amendments are shown in bold & italics, deletions have been struck through)  

 
This Council Notes: 

• The decision of Home Office Ministers to suspend the Migration Impact Fund 
(MIF), which was set up to manage the impact of immigration on public services 
and support local communities.  

• The MIF enables the Council to deal with a number of pressing issues in the 
community, and the Government cutting this fund could means the cancellation 
of the following schemes:  

·         Turkish Speaking Key Worker 

·         Haringey & Enfield Migrant Female Sex Workers Project 

·         Tackling TB in Haringey’s Somali Community 

·         Reducing Teenage pregnancy, improving teenage sexual health and 

safeguarding vulnerable children and young people 

·         Neighbourhood Liaison in St Ann’s and Haringey wards 

 This Council Believes: 

                                                                                                               

• We are one borough, with one future. Haringey Council is proud to be one of the 
most diverse boroughs in London, where all communities are welcomed and 
respected.  

• That the MIF provided much needed funding to support local communities in 
Haringey.    

 

This Council resolves:  

• To call on the Home Office to rethink their decision to cut this funding.  

• That despite the Government’s apparent lack of concern for this area, This 
Council will continue to work with everyone who makes Haringey their home 

• To consider whether any of the schemes affected should be continued with 
alternative sources of funding from the Council if they are considered a 
priority service and for the Leader of the Council to report to the next Full 
Council meeting on the Council’s decision.     

 

Propose: Cllr Martin Newton 
Second: Cllr Sophie Erskine 


